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Ms. JoAnne H. Moreau, Director 
East Baton Rouge Parish 
  Office of Homeland Security 
  and Emergency Preparedness 
Baton Rouge, Louisiana 
 
 We performed a limited review of selected financial records of the East Baton Rouge 
Parish Office of Homeland Security and Emergency Preparedness (OHSEP).  The scope of our 
work was significantly less than that required of an audit by Government Auditing Standards; 
therefore, we are not offering an opinion on OHSEP’s financial statements, system of internal 
control, nor assurance as to compliance with laws and regulations. 
 
 We reviewed selected documentation regarding catered meals, restaurant tabs, 
miscellaneous grocery and candy purchases, cell phone purchases, training expenses, service 
contracts, and travel for the period November 2001 through August 2004.  We also had 
numerous discussions with OHSEP staff, City/Parish officials, and a U.S. Department of Health 
and Human Services official.  During our review, nothing came to our attention that indicated 
OHSEP had misspent or misapplied public funds.  However, we noted certain matters we want to 
bring to the attention of management for consideration.  We offer the following comments and 
suggestions: 
 

1. Purchasing - OHSEP allowed an employee to use one of its charge accounts to 
purchase $31 of personal items.  These funds were reimbursed to OHSEP.  
However, Article VII Section 14 of the Louisiana Constitution of 1974 prohibits 
public agencies from loaning funds to any person, association, or corporation.  
These actions may be violations of this constitutional provision.  In the future, 
OHSEP should not loan public funds to employees.   

2. Contracts - OHSEP entered into an agreement with Ms. Judith Scott to provide 
professional services but failed to reduce the agreement to a written contract and 
seek approval from the City/Parish Purchasing Director. City/Parish Purchasing 
Policy Section 10 prohibits such actions.  OHSEP should abide by City/Parish 
procedures, seek approval from the purchasing director for all agreements under 
$17,500, and reduce these agreements to written contracts.    

Under Louisiana Revised Statute 24:513, this letter is distributed by the Legislative Auditor as a 
public document. 
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 I trust that this information will assist you in the efficient and effective operations of 
OHSEP.  Should you have any questions, contact me at (225) 339-3839. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Steve J. Theriot, CPA 
Legislative Auditor 
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